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Franklin County Recorder Daniel O’Connor Files 

Complaint with AG’s Office to Stop Scammers 

Columbus, Oh-Today, Franklin County Recorder Daniel J. O’Connor, Jr. filed a complaint with 

the Ohio Attorney General’s office as homeowners continue to report receiving, what appears to 

be, illegal solicitations. The attached letters, which were shared with the Recorder’s Office, asks 

the homeowners for a fee of $79 to obtain basic information about their property. However, this 

information can be accessed for free online or by contacting county agencies.  

In February 2018, the Ohio Legislature passed House Bill 52-that regulated these deceptive 

practices in several ways, most notably by limiting their billing capability, mandating certain 

disclosures on the letters, and requiring certain notification to the Recorder’s Office. The 

solicitations in question did not comply with these new regulations. 

“Unfortunately, sometimes it is not enough to just pass legislation, we have to call out these bad 

actors and make sure they are being held accountable for their unlawful actions,” said O’Connor. 

“I encourage anyone who believes they have received this type of illegal solicitation to also file a 

consumer complaint with the Ohio Attorney General’s office to end this predatory behavior.” 

This scam of charging people for public information on their property has been ongoing for years, 

and the elderly are particularly vulnerable. It is unclear how widespread these practices are, but it 

is believed they are targeting recent transfers of property. It is important to note that the public 

never has to go through a third party to access public information. Franklin County property 

information can be obtained at www.recorder.franklincountyohio.gov or by contacting the 

customer service department in the Recorder’s Office at (614) 525-3930. 

Anyone who believes they have been wrongfully solicited or were a victim of this scam may file 

a complaint through the Attorney General’s website by visiting www.ohioattorneygeneral.gov or 

calling their help center at 800-282-0515. 
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